
[00:00:11] Speaker 1: The mystic says, "The thought has a life of 
its own. When we've forgotten about the thought, it's still 
living; it's still going on." [00:00:18][6.9] 

[00:00:21] Julie: Hello and welcome to Nameless - Evolution 
Begins Within - a magazine-style podcast, bridging science, 
mysticism, and the human experience. Thank you for joining us. 
I'm Julie R. Rackow. And joining me is our co-host Amin Dawdy. In 
this episode, we're asking what is thought and how do we, the 
ultimate observers, affect, well, everything. In the science 
section, we define both the "Observer Effect" and "thoughts" in 
several different ways, like what thoughts are thought to be and 
where thoughts are thought to come from. Then we'll discuss the 
Observer Effect and touch on a new discipline of study, "third 
party observation" and how detrimental it is to most people. In 
the title piece, which anchors the heart of "If Not Now, When? 
Conversations with Alice Wyatt," she looks back and examines how 
procrastination has plagued her since childhood. She connects it 
with feelings of self-doubt and lack of self-esteem as an adult, 
and how, understanding that connection was able to break that bad 
habit. And now, here is our co-host, Amin Dawdy [00:01:30][69.7] 

[00:01:32] Amin: Thanks, Julie. In this episode, we're talking 
with Hassan Gebel, who holds a Ph.D. in Astrophysics and a 
Master's Degree in Counseling Psychology, whose life personifies 
the theme of our program, Bridging Science and Mysticism. And 
later in our Listening In segment, the innernaut reports on the 
latest exploration of what it is to be a human being. [00:02:00]
[28.1] 

[00:02:03] Julie: Before we begin, we invite you to take what 
intrigues you and leave the rest. Our faithful guide in life is 
our felt sense. When we ask ourselves, "How does experiencing 
this information or situation feel?" We easily find our answer. 
If it doesn't feel right, drop it, move on. It's not meant for 
you. The same goes for content on our episodes. Some concepts 
will resonate and feel good, sparking something on the inner 
planes, while other information may be confusing or not ring 
true. In those cases, simply leave it behind. We are in a world 
of the great unknown where the human eye perceives less than one 
percent of all available light. We ask you how much can really be 
known when we cannot see 99 percent of what's in front of us? 
That's why we believe the key to life is asking the question "How 



does this feel in my heart?" And now it's time for science and 
definitions. [00:03:25][82.7] 

[00:03:27] Julie: Often definitions of words depend on who's 
asking and the circumstances around those words. With that, let's 
start out by defining Observer Effect. The general definition 
refers to the possibility that an act of observation may affect 
the properties of what is observed. Sociologists call the 
Observer Effect the Hawthorne Effect. It's the idea that people 
change their behavior when they know they're being observed. Just 
the act of measuring a behavior changes it usually to be more in 
line with our preferences and goals. In physics, the Observer 
Effect is the disturbance of an observed system by the act of 
observation. This is often the result of an instrument that, by 
necessity, alters a state of what they measure in some manner. 
While the effects of observations are often negligible, the 
objects still experience a change. I try to find something in 
neuropsychology or neuroscience that really kind of explored what 
the Observer Effect is, but boy, that's a rabbit hole to go down, 
and you run into all kinds of fun and interesting things that 
need all kinds of backup, and explanation, and too much 
backpedaling really. It kind of became like almost, dare I say, a 
Master's Level class, just to try to do the setup, and I didn't 
really want to spend that much time on it, I'm just going to 
touch on what I thought was really interesting, which was the 
third party Observer Effect, which refers to the influence of an 
observer's presence on human behavior. Once again, kind of like 
what the sociologists were calling is people change their 
behavior when they know they're being observed. The thing that is 
really interesting about this is there's actually legal stuff 
going on about this. I ran into a whole bunch of litigation 
that's actually going on and things that are being argued right 
now. The third-party could be a human or recording equipment, 
like a camera or a voice recorder. And what they found, not 
surprisingly, like they said in Sociology, that when people are 
being observed, they have a tendency to mess up more or feel 
anxious, be more nervous. The potential negative effects that a 
third party may have on the process results in outcome of a 
neuropsychology assessment. The presence of a third party can 
also create the potential for distraction and/or interruption of 
an examination. Basically, what they're saying is when you know 
when you're taking your driver's test, let's just go back to 
that, how nervous were you for that? Because someone was in there 
literally with a checkboard checking off what you're doing, if 
it's OK or not. Of course, you're going to screw up more because 
your observer is being affected by their observer affecting you. 



It's also fascinating, isn't it? OK. I'm just going to that's 
that's a little bit about the Observer Effect, and we're just 
gonna let you guys kind of process that. OK, that's enough. That 
brings us to defining thought because we can't really have one 
without the other, and that's why we put these two things 
together is because you can't have thought without the Observer 
Effect, because that's how our little linear brains work on this 
or school is we are living in a linear world, ***we think in 
linear fashions. That's how our conscious brain works, our 
subconscious does not work in that level. OK, back to the 
definition of what thoughts could be. The scientific definition 
of thought is "Thought or thinking is a mental process which 
allows beings to model the world and To deal with it effectively, 
accordingly to their goals, plans, ends, and desires. All right. 
we're going to continue on with what thoughts are and this is 
from Merriam-Webster Online. Their definition of it, which is 
thoughts are an idea, a concept, a notion, an impression; what 
exists in the mind as a representation or as a formula. an idea 
may apply to a mental image or formation of something seen or 
known or imagined to a pure abstraction or to something assumed 
or vaguely sensed. So, idea, concept, notion or impression, we'll 
just stick with those ideas. Here's another way Thought is covert 
symbolic response to stimuli that are either intrinsic (arising 
from within) or extrinsic (arising from the environment.) Thought 
or thinking is considered to mediate between the inner activity 
and the external stimuli. Certainly, probably a much better 
definition of it. And I'll continue on with this definition. In 
everyday language, the word "thinking" covers several distinct 
psychological activities. It is sometimes a synonym for tending 
to believe, especially with less than full confidence. I think it 
will rain, but I'm not sure. Other times, it denotes the degree 
of attentiveness. I did it without thinking or whatever is in 
consciousness, especially if it refers to something outside the 
immediate environment. Psychologists have concentrated on 
thinking as an intellectual exertion aimed at finding an answer 
to a question or a solution of a practical problem. There you go, 
that's how the general world defines thinking, and I would just 
like to offer an alternative option of what thinking is, sure we 
can actually think about things and troubleshoot and all that. 
But when we get ideas and we receive ideas and I want to put this 
out that we really "receive" information, we create a space of 
suppleness and allowance within ourselves, allowing us to receive 
the divine information. We're receiving thoughts, we're not 
generating thoughts. Maybe if we are generating thoughts we're in 
the egotistical mind of the neurological patterns of the 
childhood that we've gone through. It's things from our past, 



basically it's a neurological pattern that we're in. As for 
thinking thoughts that we've thought before, it's because we 
haven't gotten rid of those neurological patterns that are 
keeping us locked into the past. We offer to you what, what is 
thought? We don't really know. Scientists don't really know. But 
the best thing I can offer you is that maybe you're a receiving 
unit. And with that, here's our interview with Dr. William Hassan 
Gebel. We thank you for joining us here on Nameless. [00:10:14]
[407.4] 

[00:10:15] My pleasure. [00:10:15][0.2] 

[00:10:16] Julie: This particular episode, we want to explore the 
Observer Effect of self. Then are thoughts affecting our human 
experience and do we know where those thoughts come from? You 
know, is it just the false ego rambling on? We know we get divine 
inspiration. You know, if we get quiet enough and create a space 
of allowance, things will come to us. What we're trying to do is 
we're trying to help people understand that thoughts are real 
things, they're real vibrational energy. They do affect the human 
body. And we, as observers, affect things that we see and observe 
that we, as human beings, affect everything that we touch, feel, 
taste, you know? Can you speak on that? [00:10:56][39.4] 

[00:10:57] Dr Gebel: Yes. Well, there is a teaching in Hazrat 
Inayat Khan about the life of thought. You know, when we have a 
thought, we think that is there. as long as we're thinking about 
it and then we forget about it, we move on to the next thought 
and it's gone. We're done with it. But that's not what the mystic 
experience is. The mystic says: the thought has a life of its 
own. When we've forgotten about the thought, it's still living, 
it's still going on. And if that thought is maybe a reaction to 
someone, someone has hurt us, and then our reaction is we want to 
get revenge or we want, or we're angry at the person. That angry 
thought, we have it for the moment, we're all excited about it, 
and then something changes or moves our attention in another 
direction. We forget about it, but the thought goes on toward 
that person that we had the anger toward. And it can be harmful 
to that person. It can harm that person. That means there's a 
great responsibility that we have for our thoughts. We have to 
think about what effect - if this thought is living and if it's 
going to go on following its original intention even after we 
don't pay attention to it, we better be careful about what we're 
thinking about. We can harm others without realizing it. Another 
aspect of mastery that I was talking about before, is mastering 
oneself, not just mastering situations, but mastering getting 



oneself under control so that we don't just react to things. Or 
if we do react to things, that we become aware of the reaction 
and we can do something about it. We have some control over it. 
We can prevent it or reduce the harm that it might have toward 
others. How can we do that? ***there's a number of ways we can do 
it. One is when we react to someone, we tend to demonize the 
other person. ***we're angry at that person and therefore there's 
something wrong with that person. We hold them to account. We say 
they did something wrong. We justify our anger by demonizing the 
other person. ***at that moment, we have the opportunity to 
practice the basic practice at Hazrat Inayat Khan did his whole 
life, which is to be conscious of the immanence of God, to see 
God in nature, to see God in human nature, to see God wherever 
you look, or to look for God in nature and to look for God in the 
other person. So, that person that we're angry at that we blame 
or that we find fault in. Yes, there's some justification for 
that. But if we look deeper into that person and see the soul 
quality of that person, we can think of the surface as behaving 
badly as blameable. But the depth of that person is the immanence 
of God. And so this is a way that we can manage our reaction. 
We're angry. Maybe we feel justified in being angry about the 
surface of that person, but we remind ourselves in that moment to 
look past the surface, to look beneath the surface, and to 
remember the sacredness of the soul of that person, that we're 
looking at a manifestation of God. And this helps us to control 
that reaction that we have. It doesn't mean that we have to deny 
the reaction that we have, but we can temper it. We can manage it 
so that we're not losing our remembrance. Remembrance is very 
important in the Sufi path. Remembering the presence of God 
always and everywhere. [00:15:44][287.8] 

[00:15:47] Amin: You know, that trigger word, "God" posits a kind 
of other, unfortunately, in the language, It's a subject/verb/
object in our language, we have a language of prejudice toward 
objectifying. And I like to think of that as something that 
Inayat Khan said when he was a kid, that he went to this court in 
Nepal and he was in steeped in music and the beauty of his 
grandfather and his grandfather had died and he'd been bereft and 
he went. And then he saw these musicians and they were backbiting 
each other and vying for position at the court and all of that. 
And he said, "Isn't life tough enough without what we do to each 
other?" In other words, every soul has gotten here because of the 
strength of their soul. Now, they're a banker or something else 
but they're all here. To me, it seems like you should honor that. 
[00:16:54][66.9] 



[00:16:55] Julie: But we haven't been told in any cultures to 
honor that. [00:16:57][1.8] 

[00:16:57] Amin: Well, yes. that's a whole can of worms called 
education (we won't get into it right now.) But you see what I'm 
saying? In other words, you know, a wealthy man comes to the 
door... (One of the stories of Inayat Khan) and a maid opens the 
door, and he just ignores her as if she were a doorstop or a 
mechanical object, then walks right past her. Inayat Khan was 
observing that. And he said, "What do you think? Why do you think 
that happened? Why do you think he treated you that way?" "Oh," 
she said, "That's easy. He has no God in him." It's a cultural 
thing, you know what I mean, we think when someone is starving, 
it's not us or somehow or someone is.... you know what I mean? 
You know that part of the way we observe and react. [00:17:52]
[54.8] 

[00:17:53] Amin: Yeah, there is a positive way to objectify God. 
So, the Sufis sometimes relate to God as "the beloved." You know, 
the beloved is a loving presence that is next to you. The 
presence is there: it's the friend. It's the Beloved. When you 
are looking past the surface of another person that maybe you 
feel alienated from, you can see not the God which is far away, 
which is distant, which is judging, which is distant because you 
feel unworthy, but it's the beloved. It's the presence of the 
beloved that you're finding in the depths of that other person. 
It can be a very positive way of objectifying God. And what 
Hazrat Inayat Khan said was that: We objectify God to make God a 
steppingstone to discover the true self, which is the One Self. 
Which is God, that where there's no separation, [00:19:11][78.4] 

[00:19:14] Amin: I like the thought of that steppingstone. It 
helps to understand that it's part of the path, not the goal, if 
there is such a thing as a goal. Yeah, In the second book - I'm 
very intrigued a little bit because it's something that I'm not 
familiar with, but I'd love to. I love the first book because 
it's it's filled with one and a half page chapters - it was the 
mystical equivalent of a sound bite, you know, that you can get 
your head around in these days of not being able to concentrate. 
And of course, this intelligence that you're talking about seems 
to have the gateway of not just to observe things, but actually 
be able to be creative in your life, in someone's life. 
Immediately, you grasp the creative nature of it all. You know, I 
think this is a process, is it not? I mean, we can talk about 
achieving your film objective. It is, in fact. The time part is 
linear. I mean, we're here; we're oxygen breathers. There is a 



set time. There's time and space in this realm. But we get caught 
up in it. But from our listeners' points of view, they may be in 
that same quandary. You know, I came from a real dark place when 
I walked into that Sufi gathering, my life was just upside down. 
I think yours was probably too, and there's a kind of a breakdown 
that appears to be a breakthrough, like Leonard Cohen's lyric 
about the crack in the heart is how the light gets in. [00:20:58]
[104.1] 

[00:20:59] Julie: Or the light gets out. We are light, light 
beings. [00:21:00][0.7] 

[00:21:01] I'm way behind Leonard Cohen. [00:21:02][0.3] 

[00:21:03] Julie: I disagree with the statement. [00:21:03][0.2] 

[00:21:12] Amin: Oh, I see what you're saying. [00:21:12][0.8] 

[00:21:13] Julie: No, we are light and it gets out. It's how it 
gets broken open. Rewire your neural paths, delete all the shit 
that your parents told you that was a lie. [00:21:22][9.6] 

[00:21:23] Amin: Right? Well, that you accepted. Right? You know, 
it's on the parents. [00:21:27][3.8] 

[00:21:28] Julie: You come here and you're veiled, old man. You 
don't know anything, you're veiled. [00:21:31][3.1] 

[00:21:32] Amin: Don't blame the veil. Thank you, Shadow, for you 
brought me to the light. You know, it is a point where you go, 
yes, all that's true. And then it's not because it is a shadow 
play. It's just Plato's cave. Anything further that we want to 
talk about? We have recorded a couple of pages from your earlier 
book, you know, and seeking guidance from the inner life. A key 
sentence that I'm just reading out of three paragraphs: "How do 
thoughts arise in the mind?" There was a paragraph about that, 
and then, "Thoughts tend to come to us in language." And then 
"Intuition tends to come as direct knowing prior to language." To 
me, that speaks to the Mind-sense versus the Heart-sense. If you 
want to make a division between the two. What do you think about 
that? Can you say just a few things about that? We covered a 
little bit of it before. [00:22:51][79.4] 

[00:22:53] Amin: In the second book, I explore a little 
metaphysics from Hazrat Inayat Khan looking at the origin of 
things. So, in Cosmology, we have the Big Bang as the physical 
origin of things, mystical cosmology. We have the pure 



intelligence asleep in timelessness, I would say. And then the 
impulse to draw together to the intelligence which is asleep and 
time is spread out, it has no center. It's uniformly spread 
everywhere. And then it has this impulse to pull itself together 
just like we do when we wake up in the morning. We're kind of 
scattered in our dream world and then we pull ourselves together 
to remember who we are and to ... [00:23:52][58.3] 

[00:23:53] Amin: Era of the circle? [00:23:54][0.2] 

[00:23:54] Dr Gebel: You're here now, So, it's pulling together 
forms the primordial self. And it begins to wake up and as it 
wakes up, it becomes aware of different capacities in itself. The 
first awareness it has is existence - "I exist," discovery of 
existence. And then the second capacity: "I know I exist" - the 
capacity to know. And the third capacity is capacity to act. "I 
have that ability to do something." And the fourth capacity is 
capacity to desire. "I have a motivation to act." Not only can I 
act, but I have some something that's impelling me to act in a 
certain way and that wakening of desire is related to a famous 
Hadith of the Prophet, which says something Sufis all quote: "I 
was a hidden treasure and I longed to be known." I created the 
world that I might be known. The desire is arising because of 
some very early, preliminary, tentative discovery or impression 
that there's something beautiful, wonderful, precious to be 
known. It's like a glimmer of beauty on the horizon. I've 
glimpsed this beauty and that arouses my desire to be known. So 
then the next capacities that are awakened are the ability to 
respond to light to see and the ability to respond to vibration, 
to hear. These are capacities to take in the impression of the 
beauty that is to be known. And finally, the last capacity to 
awaken is the capacity to express. When I can express myself, 
then I can know myself until I express myself, I cannot. There's 
nothing to know. I'm hidden. But when I express myself, I become 
revealed. This is the basis of our motivation in life: to have a 
purpose in life. We are all unique, each one of us is a unique 
combination or a unique potential of this hidden treasure. We 
each have a portion of this hidden treasure to express in 
ourselves and our life is the expression of that unique gift in 
order that the all-pervading intelligence can know itself through 
us, through our fulfilling of who we are. [00:27:32][217.5] 

[00:27:35] Amin: If I can interject something - What came to mind 
was: "well, isn't that the ultimate Observer Effect?" Because we 
observe ourselves, we can become ourselves. Without that 
observation, we can't. And therefore we are not fulfilling us as 



a hologram complete in itself portion of the universe. It's not 
like a portion of slice them. Well, kind of like the taste of a 
slice of pie. The taste is universal. [00:28:07][32.9] 

[00:28:08] Dr Gebel: Maybe that's why that Observer Effect is 
there. You know, it's actually meant to be what's needed in order 
for us to create ourselves by expressing who we are. [00:28:23]
[15.0] 

[00:28:25] I don't know. I love Cosmology, but I wanted to bring 
it back to the observer, back to that theme that we started with 
a little bit. [00:28:38][13.6] 

[00:28:39] Dr Gebel: This is the art of personality. You know, 
the personality that we are meant to be is an expression of that 
unique gift of the hidden treasure in us, right? [00:28:52][13.5] 

[00:28:55] Dr Gebel: I just had a real full feeling of science 
and mysticism in that moment, just those thoughts made some kind 
of a heartfelt felt sense of what it is to be here now. 
[00:29:20][25.8] 

[00:29:22] Dr Gebel: I felt when I was writing that part of the 
book that these ideas needed a non-verbal expression. I asked 
Michael Harrison, a composer, if we could create some music that 
expressed these awakenings of different capacities that we have 
been talking about. And he's created a composition which he calls 
"The Sacred Names" with a separate musical composition for each 
of these capacities that awakens. I exist. I know I exist. I have 
the capacity to do something. I have the desire. All these 
different things I've named. There's a composition as a musical 
expression. This album is just about to come out probably in the 
next month or two. [00:30:21][58.5] 

[00:30:23] Dr Gebel: Sounds like another guest. [00:30:24][0.5] 

[00:30:24] Julie: It sounds like another guest in now. Well, all 
that sounds fascinating. [00:30:29][5.5] 

[00:30:31] Dr Gebel: Well, yes, the world of light and the world 
of sound. Light, 186,000 miles/second, sound, 0.2 miles/second. 
The speed of the sound and the ground in between the two seems to 
be our playground. You know, a certain Sufi movement's, Sufi 
orders do light and silence or dream world or, you know, they 
come in on a certain thing. And I think going back to the schisms 
that occurred in under Inayat Khan's teachings, it's the freedom 
actually given to people who have gotten to a certain stage of 



gnosis, of knowing, to do whatever you want. I mean, they're 
expressing themselves in the same way that we try to become. Each 
order had its own personality and its own desire in the art of 
personality to become known in that way. But if you forget the 
underlying unseen life, then you have a problem. I mean, a 
difficulty, maybe even having some kind of obstruction, which 
then blossomed into a new fraternity of the orders? I don't know. 
I mean, it seems to me that kind of a dialectic, not 
materialistic dialectic, but spiritual dialectic that seems to be 
in operation. [00:32:09][98.0] 

[00:32:11] Julie: Thank you for your time. [00:32:12][0.5] 

[00:32:12] Dr Gebel: Thank you for your time. It's precious in 
this dimension. Thanks for spending it with us. [00:32:16][4.0] 

[00:32:17] Dr Gebel: Well, thank you. Blessings on this 
enterprise you've taken on. [00:32:20][3.6] 

[00:32:21] Julie: Thank you. Thank you so much. [00:32:22][1.0] 

[00:32:31] Julie: So, Dr. Gebel, wow. [00:32:31][0.8] 

[00:32:32] Julie: I know. Out of that broken heart early on that 
sent him to find his emotional body and his spiritual body. He 
had been looking at Heavenly Bodies for years. He had a Ph.D. in 
Astrophysics. But what makes it all real? Then he went to find 
that. But as thorough as he is, you can see that he's a 
scientist. [00:32:55][23.0] 

[00:32:56] Julie: The scientist in him is what intrigued me - his 
melding of the two disciplines. I mean, literally melding the 
mind and the heart chakra together. I mean, that's wisdom at its 
core. [00:33:07][10.2] 

[00:33:09] Julie: Letting The heart chakra drive while the 
incredible mind is going along for the ride, you know, 
concentrate on the heart to concentrate on infinity. That's where 
we're at. So, thinking of the heart, I loved your comment about 
how the popular song and Leonard Cohen made this statement that 
the broken heart, the crack in the heart is how the light gets 
in. But you took exception to that, and I thought, Wow, I had 
never really thought of that in relation to what we're talking 
about on the Nameless Show, which is: What's out there? It's all 
in here. [00:33:49][40.2] 



[00:33:50] Julie: Well, there's really nothing out there, is 
there? [00:33:51][1.4] 

[00:33:52] Julie: Well, only what we project. Actually your 
statement of like the crack in the heart, the broken heart is how 
the light gets out. [00:34:03][10.6] 

[00:34:04] Julie: Yeah, because we are light, we are light bodies 
shoved into a bag. And we've talked about this before [00:34:08]
[4.2] 

[00:34:09] Amin: And the witnessing, the witnessing that the 
esoteric traditions teach, which is you stand outside yourself 
and look at yourself. Now you are an experiment being observed by 
yourself, by your deeper self. That's just completes the whole 
circle where we're seeing how in quantum mechanics, quantum 
physics, the Observer Effect, [00:34:35][26.1] 

[00:34:36] Julie: We affect the observer. I mean, everything is 
affected by the observer, you know, because the universe wants 
nothing more than to support you in your endeavors. If you keep 
looking for whatever you're putting your energy into, is what the 
universe wants to help you manifest. If you're putting your 
energy into love and into your unique gifts and your abilities 
and your divine energy, you will create beauty, and love, and 
harmony around you. If you put all your energy into hatred, into 
small things, into pettiness, you keep finding more of that. 
We're all just vibrational creatures, little magnets drawing 
things to and from us, depending on what we put out. [00:35:19]
[42.6] 

[00:35:20] Amin: One of the statements is you are as large a soul 
as your scope. In other words, and I like to think of what you 
were just saying in terms of the effect of hatred, et cetera, is 
actually a box that you created where you keep getting smaller 
and smaller, and the universe keeps getting bigger and bigger, 
and you're afraid. You're building fear in yourself, right? And 
so that's what the ... [00:35:51][31.5] 

[00:35:52] Julie: Instead of seeing it as contrast as here's 
contrast to something that is not working for me. The pain of 
suffering is so great, but the pain of change is more than I can 
do, so I'm just going to keep contracting and becoming smaller. 
It just, you know, then what happens? [00:36:10][18.3] 

[00:36:10] Amin: Well, it's a what do you call it? A kind of a 
self-fulfilling prophecy. Either way. It's an examination of 



what? It's all of you so, it can't be an examination of anything 
else, right? But how are you made? How does it work? How do you 
do all of this hatred? As we've said in previous sessions with 
love and forgiveness, it's clinically proven that it's destroying 
yourself when you hate, piece by piece. And so the flip side of 
that is you're creating yourself with every thought that you have 
of the vastness that is, not your small ego, not your false ego, 
but your real ego. OK, we have a confusion. Most of my life, I 
considered my ego identification, my personality, as what was 
driving my life. I thought, I'm smiling. I have good manners. 
I've been well-educated. I speak well to white people and I can. 
Therefore, that does something. Well, you know... [00:37:24]
[73.2] 

[00:37:25] That means you fit into a social construct or... 
[00:37:28][2.6] 

[00:37:28] Amin: Whatever, but attributing my life to my 
personality is a mistake. Because the personality has not been 
worked, it hasn't been honed, it hasn't been, like we said, the 
art of personality. You're an entity. You are specifically like 
Buckminster Fuller told me, x y z axis. There is no other point 
in the universe. That's you. That is something. [00:37:52][23.6] 

[00:37:53] Julie: We are all unique gifts and representations of 
the Creator here to experience, and give our gifts to the world, 
really. I mean, that's why we're here. We've been given certain 
innate qualities and gifts that we're supposed to give to the 
world. [00:38:10][17.2] 

[00:38:10] Amin: It's kind of a style thing. In other words, the 
planets are in a particular position. When you're born, you have 
your own, let's say, things to work through. You have your own 
things that are given to you. [00:38:21][11.0] 

[00:38:22] Julie: Right. Well, we all signed contracts before we 
got here for our soul's work. You know what, if you believe it or 
not, some people do. Some people don't. It's a working theory. 
[00:38:29][7.4] 

[00:38:30] Julie: Yeah. You know, as I said earlier to you in 
private. I got a little "zetz", a bop on the head, you know, in 
1983, in which Inayat Khan came to me and said, "Why are you 
wasting your incarnation?" It blew me right out of sleep. It was 
not a dream. It was a vision. And I'm going hmmm. (Inayat Khan 
said): "Tell my story." Oh, so there's a whole contract that I 
signed before I got here, that I was like swimming around in and 



bouncing off of my culture, my upbringing and all that. There's 
no blame. [00:39:08][38.6] 

[00:39:09] Julie: No, it's a contrast to expand and grow. 
[00:39:11][1.9] 

[00:39:12] Julie: But in working through those things and 
overcoming them and understanding that they weren't anything 
really, except lessons. [00:39:18][6.3] 

[00:39:18] Julie: Right, everything is a lesson. [00:39:20][1.5] 

[00:39:20] Then. Here you are. And if you can control your mind, 
you can control the world. Because what the world is, is you 
right on the very deepest, deepest, deepest part of your heart. 
[00:39:33][12.4] 

[00:39:33] Julie: Well, this is the only bus you can drive. You 
can only control how you react. That's it. You control your 
thoughts, your mind, whether you react or not to some level. Now 
there are definitely innate situations. I went out recently 
hiking with a friend who's (now I know), deathly afraid of 
snakes. We came across the little rattler on our walk, and it was 
probably just a baby. It was probably 15 inches long. And of 
course, I'm like, "Oh, look, it's so cute." She's 100 yards away 
in the other direction. Oh my God, I didn't know a person could 
move that fast. Holy crap, I looked, and she was gone. Anyways, 
that's innate. Like, that's something that we, as humans, I don't 
really think fight or flight we have control over, you know, we 
fall into (it). Evidently, I'm a fighter. I stood there. She flew 
away. You know, I'm like, That's the right reaction to that. She 
had the right reaction. [00:40:28][55.4] 

[00:40:30] Julie: Well, I don't think so. I think it was right 
for her. [00:40:32][2.0] 

[00:40:32] Julie: Right for her, but I didn't feel threatened by 
this little 15-inch snake. [00:40:36][3.1] 

[00:40:36] Julie: Well, you know, yeah,. [00:40:37][1.4] 

[00:40:38] Julie: There're some wonderful stories of people who 
don't separate themselves out from what you might call danger. 
They don't even think of it that way. They actually are one with 
the snake. So why would the snake attack them? You know, if I go 
to up to a dog and I say how beautiful you are...and the dog is 
barking, you know, in a while he just calms down because why? I'm 



not frightened. Barking is something - they only have one voice. 
That's what they use, you know? Anyway, so I just wanted to make 
that distinction. In other words, yes, we are individuals, but we 
are not the individual we think we are. That's the trick. When I 
was in India at this wonderful guy's place, he was going to be 
interviewed by television about his new book on a spiritual 
matter", and he just looks over at me. And he says, "You know, we 
don't know. really, who anyone is." [00:41:46][68.2] 

[00:41:50] Julie: Well, neurobiology says often we literally 
don't have control of ourselves. Like we are, like Dr Joe 
Dispenza says, we are the 95 percent operating system. We are the 
subset of our experiences that we've had from zero to 14 years 
old. That incarnation indoctrination into our social, cultural, 
economic, gender, whatever baggage you want to put with you that 
you carry along with you. Think stories, ideas, things that you 
tell yourself. We are that until we realize we're not; until we 
step away from those things that we thought we were. Going to 
high school, I was stupid, I was never going to graduate high 
school, I was a loser, I was ... Whatever the story that I was 
told, that was a lie that I had to reject. So we all have to come 
to points where we reject the lies that we were told and we 
become. We come into our own divine, you know, unique, beautiful 
self that was put here to do something, and that's to figure out 
what our divine mission is, and it's not earning a frickin' 
paycheck. That might be the end result, but if it's not coming 
from your heart, man. That's why heart disease is off the charts. 
[00:43:02][71.4] 

[00:43:04] Amin: Jobs are important for people to make their way 
in the world by working, but not living to work, but working to 
live, to keep a balance. Begging is not an option because it has 
something to do with your self-esteem. Unless you to own it and 
go, I'm working 40 hours a week here holding my hat out. That's 
what I'm doing. But mostly the pity party is not really going to 
get you anywhere. And you don't want to do that. I guess what I'm 
saying is when you say, "our unique gifts and the discovery of 
our unique gifts," which we do not presume to be the ones we 
picked up from our parents, their personality types, our reaction 
to them. The way they made a success that we idolize them, 
whatever we are rejected them. Either way is not the same as 
building a personality and you build it out of nothing. All your 
vibrations, you build it out of what it is. You can't do anything 
other. You can't build it out of "we're in Truth or Consequences, 
New Mexico." You cannot build it out of untruths. It has to be 



you. And the discovery of that is the journey everybody's on. 
They want happiness. But how do you get there? [00:44:29][85.1] 

[00:44:29] Amin: That's what we're really talking about is 
getting back to the known self. [00:44:32][2.2] 

[00:44:32] How do you do it? [00:44:32][0.5] 

[00:44:33] Amin: How do you do it? How do you unveil all this 
crap, all the social conditioning, and all these things that you 
learned that were lies? Not true. You have to unlearn that. You 
have to get it out. [00:44:47][14.7] 

[00:44:48] Amin: Amongst that all, it's the untruths you told 
yourself about the situation. In the kindest, gentlest way... 
[00:44:56][8.5] 

[00:44:57] Amin: Well, is it the untruth you told yourself, or is 
it the untruth that was told to you that you accepted it because 
you didn't know at the time it wasn't true? [00:45:03][6.5] 

[00:45:04] Amin: Well, OK, but put it another way your 
receptivity of it or your stigmatization of it, and your fighting 
against it. Both of those things are not you. Your reaction and/
or whatever it is, it's none. But if you go one living it, 
thinking that's your story and I'm sticking to it, you're 
unfortunately not on the path of growth. You're on the path of 
holding tight to what you think you are. [00:45:35][31.2] 

[00:45:48] Amin: Jack Kerouac Pop: "Take a cup of water from the 
ocean. There I am." [00:45:55][7.1] 

[00:46:13] Amin: And here is, "If Not Now, When? Conversations 
With Alice Wyatt." [00:46:18][5.7] 

[00:46:31] Speaker 6: If not now, when? [00:46:32][1.6] 

[00:46:35] Alice: My body is paralyzed, my brain is vacant. My 
emotions are in overdrive and my soul is full of self- 
condemnation. Why? Because I told someone I would do something 
and the deadline is looming and I have nothing, nada, kaput. You 
would think this is so unpleasant that I would take steps to 
never feel this way again, that I am almost 50 years old and the 
battle against procrastination and the roots behind it are still 
very real. When I was a kid, it was a Guppy fish tank. Despite 
being the only job my sainted mother ever asked me to do, I 
moaned, groaned, whined and procrastinated. Finally, when the 



fish could no longer see me and I could no longer see the fish, I 
would scoop them out, place them in a quart jar, scrub their 
tank. rinse off the rocks, refill the tank, place the guppies 
back in. Total time? Oh, about 15 minutes. This lack of self-
motivation, while painful for all involved, never really caused 
that much trouble because as a kid, not much was at stake. Some 
unhappy guppies, missing the bus a timer or two, a high school 
history final where I got down on my knees and swore I would 
never, ever turn anything in late again. As an adult, though, it 
morphed into something bigger. It wasn't about being late. Ask 
any friend. I'm still known for being late. It was about not 
self-actualizing. This is a fancy term my college- educated 
daughter had to flesh out for me. The definition of self-
actualizing is "the realization or fulfillment of one's talents 
or potentialities." I realized I had mostly settled for a life 
where things happened to me, not a life where I made things 
happen. The reasons for this are not hard to figure out. I'm not 
a go-getter by nature, and I became a wife and mother at a very 
young age. A lot of my time and energy was already allocated 
before I even knew what I wanted out of life. I also moved in 
religious circles where people, especially women, were expected 
to put the needs and wants of others first. I am sure there are 
others, but those are reason enough to explain why I often 
drifted on the current of life, rather than deciding when and 
where to jump into the river. The shift to "If I want that, I'm 
going to need to make it happen" and "I can make it happen" was a 
slow creep of growing confidence and tentative baby steps. I am 
sure others never even notice a shift at the beginning, but I 
did. It changed how I talk to myself, how I talked about myself. 
I began to own my life, be defined by what I was, not what I 
wasn't. A few months ago, some friends and I were staying in an 
Airbnb. It was full of decor you buy in bulk at Hobby Lobby there 
on the wall, where a live laugh love plaque would have typically 
hung was a framed print with, "if not now, when?" emblazoned on 
it. I stood there for a long time, then dug out my phone and 
snapped a photo. This was not a new thought. I had been working 
on living a life of "now" rather than "someday down the road," 
maybe for the last five years or so. To see it here, though in 
bold print, in this unexpected place, felt like God was putting 
their arm around me and saying, "You go, girl, you got this!" 
Desiring a full, rich life, one where my talents and potential 
are realized continues, to give me courage to work through 
difficult issues it would be far easier to ignore. Forgiveness - 
that 10,000 foot tall mountain - looms. I take the first step 
today rather than put it off for tomorrow: compassion. I can't 
ignore opportunities that come knocking. I must stretch my heart 



even when it is inconvenient. When the shameful, green-eyed 
monster of jealousy comes up, I dig deep to understand why it is 
there. If I want a self-actualized life now, then I have to do 
hard things every day. I often lack confidence, but realize I 
have to step out into the unknown. This spring, when my friend 
Julie said, "I heard you are a writer," I shoved, "well, kind of 
at least I would like to be. I don't know if I'm any good" right 
out the door and said, Yes, I am. And now I have this great gig 
of writing pieces for the Nameless Show podcast. Hurrah for me. I 
hate being vulnerable. I hate deadlines. I hate being critiqued. 
I am so brave. I am doing now so courageously. Let's have a party 
and celebrate self-actualization. That said, this morning, I want 
to cry. What in the world have I done? I am going to make a fool 
of myself. I am making a fool of myself. I have nothing to say 
that anyone wants to hear or read. People are going to think I'm 
a pretentious twit, an untalented one at that. What do I know? 
Well. I know myself kind of. I know I know Julie has confidence 
in me. I know there are a lot of people like me in the world that 
maybe need a shot in the arm of "'now' thinking/" I know I've 
been given an opportunity to tell my story, use my voice, explore 
my joy of the written word. I know not following through with 
that opportunity would be to lead a small life. So I forgo my 
planned breakfast of two pieces of bacon and a tasty omelet, a 
lingering breakfast is always at the top of my procrastination 
list. Instead, I grab a yogurt and my laptop and head over to the 
overstuffed armchair in the morning sun, and begin typing. What 
you have just heard is the result. Maybe not as good as it could 
have been, maybe not interesting or helpful to everyone who hears 
it. You know what? It was something. It was a bit of me headed 
out to a few of you. And that is enough. So, until next time, you 
have been listening to, "If Not Now, When? Conversations with 
Alice Wyatt." [00:53:12][396.4] 

[00:53:30] Amin: In this, the third episode of The Nameless Show, 
we've opened the door to a new perspective on how all is 
intertwined in the universe. But how do we oxygen breathers 
communicate directly with the Essence? One of the ways is through 
the dream world. In this episode of Listening In, an Innernaut 
reports what has been downloaded from the dream world on the 
importance of staying the course with all of your endeavors so 
that you are able to progress in your development. You can open 
your door to the Essence by listening to dreams that aren't about 
your personal situation, yet figure in to your understanding of 
who you really are. This is the information we can use in this 
time of transition. For more, go to The Nameless Show.com and 
click on "ListeningIn.net". [00:54:29][59.3] 



[00:54:32] Innernaut: Only one relationship. It was an unusual 
thing last night that had to do with what happens if you aren't 
paying attention to the aliveness and the realness in how it is 
that we are and who it is that we are. The only relationship that 
exists is a relationship with ourselves. We don't have a 
relationship with anything else. We just go from one thing to 
another. But that relationship that we have is who we are. 
There's a permeating essence; it goes through all things. In 
Cindy's (my partner's) dream, she was in a place where she was 
comfortable, and then all of a sudden, in an entirely different 
area, she's offered a job taking care of people with Alzheimer's 
in a home. She was just fine where she was in feeling good about 
things. Something was coming together. So, she jumps off with 
this notion and goes over to that job, and that's just how things 
are. If she does that, then she's going to forget about 
conditions where she came from. She's then going step by step in 
the maze of a delirium, not paying attention to a greater 
wholeness. The greater wholeness may have been coming together 
when she was chopping wood, carrying water and being in a place 
where she was. But she chose to go into some other mind-sense 
orientation. Then she forgets. She drops and she gets spread out. 
She gets strewn out in an illusion of time, acting as if based 
upon the illusion of some other space, that something meaningful 
can be there. But by getting strewn into the other illusion of 
space, the space that she had been paying attention to falls 
away. She'll just keep going from one thing to the next without 
any continuity. She will never find the centerpiece, kind of like 
the Rumi poem: "If there are 99 things to do and you do all but 
one thing that was important to do, you wasted your life." And 
this would be an example of that. That is exactly what happened 
to me in my meditation dream. I'm feeling really good about 
things in terms of what's emerging and unfolding. I kind of roll 
in this little world feeling good about things. But of course, my 
tendency is to just open up, to focus it in this way in that way. 
And that will get you in trouble because that's going back into 
the 99 things. In my dream, I notice that I leave the house where 
I am and this is an old house. It's a big old house in good 
shape, but it's an old house. My dad, my family I grew up with 
still lived there. I am a young adult. We haven't been good about 
things. I leave and I don't intend on coming back. I'm just kind 
of rolling with how I feel. But I drive by the house again, just 
ambling about and I glance into the yard and there are six 
trailers. They're a type that you oftentimes see on a flatbed 
train; they took up the whole front yard. A wind had come up and 
had tipped the front ones over a bit and they had fallen. They 
missed the house, but they came down along the sides, scraping 



the sides of the deck. They didn't really do any damage or wipe 
out anything except the gutter. They were that close and tight, 
and they hadn't quite completely come down, which would have 
taken out the rest of something that was kind of important to the 
deck. I wonder what's going on? So, I go inside the house, which 
of course, represents the south, and I yelled out, "Anybody home? 
Anybody here?" I suddenly hear on the far end of the house a 
voice I don't recognize. As I walked over there, I noticed that 
the floor is a little irregular. That's OK. It's an old house. 
Then I saw why it sagged and heaved a little bit because there's 
about five or six rotten timbers. They must have come up from the 
basement. They're shoring up the foundation. That's maybe why the 
folks left because the house is being renovated, but nobody's 
around. That's kind of shocking. I get back there. No workers 
around. Just a couple of punk kids. One of them starts to BS me 
about this and that I recognize the vibe right away. You know, 
it's a confidence game that's played all the time in life where 
you are meant to accept this and that, to shift and fix something 
that has gone askew. Their vibe is haywire. Then. I mention to 
them what is happening out front with the fallen trailers and 
that they should take some of those rotten timbers and shore that 
up. It would just take them an instant to do. Then I wake up from 
the dream, as I'm saying. "Come on. Follow me, I'll show you what 
I mean." That was the meditation dream. I described the scenario, 
which was triggered by things that are happening in the outer, 
where people are acting as if something can happen and will be 
happening and it isn't necessarily happening, at least not the 
result of how you think something should work out. Well, an 
example could be the government, you know, the idea that they can 
throw money at things and that's going to fix stuff. And yet this 
feels like stalling. It is not a fix because it's deviated from 
the fixing. In other words, the house represents me, the 
foundation of myself and the timbers are being replaced to shore 
that up. Now, all of a sudden, something is happening, but in an 
unexpected, blindsided way. If you were feeling good, this would 
have been OK, but nobody is home. There's no one responsible. 
Later, things would be much, much worse. Other than that, 
everything's functional, everything is adequate. The state of 
things can be a little off this way or that way. But it doesn't 
drain me or change things a lot because it's all fixable. But I 
can see that there's like an amnesia or a failure to take into 
account. That failure is the real game. And if you don't pay 
attention, then you're not really dealing with things and things 
stay in the state of decay. I feel like in my case, I can look at 
a number of things that triggered this dream. Like I say, it 
could be the way the government is. It could be a whole number of 



things. For me, it was also triggered by talking to an attorney 
who was trying to BS me in terms of what was being done, as if 
buying time. And what was being done would undermine what was 
already OK. It would cause something to miss the mark. That's how 
it was in my partner's dream, where she felt OK where she was. 
But nevertheless, she was going to take a job in a whole 
different aspect of herself to be in charge of an Alzheimer unit. 
And as time would progressed, she would forget what she had done, 
where she had come from and what was being pulled together there 
would all fall by the wayside. She would end up not even knowing, 
going around and around in circles, not paying attention to what 
she really is, which is an all-permeating essence. Like the 
teenagers inside the house, the one that was trying to appease me 
was a lot like BS in terms of how something can be done. Even the 
Reform Party doesn't have a solution, either. There's a way of 
holding on to something that permeates through you, which is 
fine. But that gets lost. You can get caught up in directing that 
as a focus to this and to that only to find out that it goes 
nowhere. And that's when you're going to get shocked because it 
was never about the pretentiousness. All is basically OK. All 
could be good. It could be just fine, but you're constantly 
blindsiding yourself. Basically, BS affects the vibration of 
things. I had two sleep dreams that continued to expand on how we 
do this to ourselves and how that ends up being something that, 
first of all, gets lost in the illusion of time and then uses the 
idea of doingness from one special to another, as if that's a 
solution. And so you lose track even of your wholeness, your 
overallness. In the first dream, I'm in the courthouse and we're 
waiting for something to transpire there. I tell my partner that 
the ruling is worse than we realize. He's trying to look at how 
it is limited in terms of the conspiracy of it all. And I say, 
no, it's worse. Go and look up conspiracy, you'll see. I suddenly 
realized that that is what I should do, so I stepped out of the 
room in the courthouse. I ran into the main hallway and there 
within 10 seconds, there was a great big legal dictionary. It 
explains all the nuances about conspiracy. I'm shocked to find 
out in a legal dictionary, there's all this stuff going on about 
it. It's far deeper than I realized. It goes on and on over a 
page of all the little nuances, including some words that had to 
do with aspects of conspiracy that I don't even know the meaning 
of. I realized the need to make a copy of this and take it and 
study it at my leisure. I asked, "Where is there a copier?" I was 
told not today, that part of the courthouse is closed again. I'm 
hot to trot and everything's at a key focal point. And now all of 
a sudden I'm shunted away. Now I'll have to deal with it later. 
Well, later, of course, it loses its significance. The impulse 



loses the impact it once had. Then I have this other dream that's 
doing the same thing. I'm in dispute with a woman who's taking 
care of my young daughter. I find out she tried to auction the 
child off. Now, all of a sudden, she realizes, I oppose this and 
I want to do something about it. She realizes that she needs to 
fight me on this issue. She wants full control over the child, 
except for maybe next year. Well, that makes no sense because she 
was trying to auction this little one off. She can't be trusted. 
What's going to happen to her after a year? This is a 
continuation of my main theme. I feel I am being undermined on an 
issue, but it's a done deal. The dream is saying that pretending 
the matter could be handed back based upon one year. I can trust 
her except as a resolution to the matter based upon what I know 
going on as an underlying motive. The opposition I feel is 
intensified now that I have taken a position to oppose and let my 
position be made known. My feeling is that other bad things are 
going to happen. If you get compromised, you'll get distracted 
and everyone will forget that they're dealing with something bad. 
The key issue is being handled in avoidance rather than actually 
getting to something that addresses what is important. If I were 
to apply that to the case that I have in court, I got distracted 
from it. If you could actually hear a case that you can't hear, 
it'll go on and on and on and on, then it will have been assumed 
that you waived that. If you aren't able to get to the bottom of 
things. Back to the dream again. Out in an open court unknown 
factors will interfere. The issue will get distracted, confused 
or redefined. [01:08:47][855.7] 

[01:09:12] Amin: Next time on Nameless, we continue our 
conversation with Dr. Hassan Gebel, this time exploring the 
heartfelt topic of "Sincere Intention." In the segment, "If Not 
Now, When? Conversations With Alice Wyatt," she tells us about 
her experience as a tree-hugging skinny dipper. Then we receive a 
field report from our innernaut who talks about how everyone 
breathes differently. [01:09:37][24.1] 

[01:09:39] Amin: In our prep work for the Nameless Show, we have 
come across some provocative quotes. We have culled three hundred 
and sixty five of these from our work with quantum mechanics, 
mysticism and alchemy to post on our Twitter feed "Daily 
Dervish." Dervishes are infamous for saying or doing something 
disruptive to the collective amnesia. Get your daily disruption 
on Twitter.com by subscribing to "Daily Dervish." [01:10:08]
[28.4] 



[01:10:10] Amin: If you've enjoyed this episode, please be sure 
to tap the Subscribe button on your favorite platform to follow 
us for new episodes every other week. You can also find us on 
Facebook, Twitter, Instagram and YouTube. For a transcript in 
Spanish, English, Hindi or other languages, please go to 
NamelessShow.com and email your questions to the nameless show: 
NamelessShow.@gmail.com . [01:10:35][24.5] 

[01:10:37] Amin: Time is precious in this dimension. Thank you 
for spending some of yours with us. None of this would be 
possible without our dedicated team of lightworkers Cheryl, Ray, 
David, Clare, Yoselyn Riojas and Rain Juvoli. Voice-over acting 
talent for Listening In segment by Jasna Brown, Theresa Langston 
or John Bellemer. The theme sound for Nameless was created by Rob 
Carey, at Cosmic Turtle Sound Studios, Truth or Consequences, New 
Mexico. Additional sound beds created by Paul Lee, Rob Carey, 
Rory Marella, A.J. Pantaleo, and Dan Gallagher. The Nameless 
Show. Copyright 2021 under Sofia Unity Foundation, where Wisdom 
is One. [01:10:37][0.0] 
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